Plans for opening in September 2020.
Dear Parents and Carers,
I am writing in response to the government’s announcement regarding the plans to have all children back in full time education in September and to inform you of the arrangements in place for welcoming back all the children to St Julie’s in September.
As a school we are looking forward to seeing all of our children once again and the staff have been working extremely hard to ensure that we are able to provide our children with a safe, happy and welcoming learning environment to return to.
School attendance will be compulsory from September.
Following Government Guidelines, we will still need to operate school slightly differently from normal in order to maintain the safety of our children, staff and wider school community. As you can appreciate, no school can guarantee 100% safety from the virus, but we have taken advice from both the government and Public Health England to put all necessary risk assessments and safety precautions in place and will continue to do so over the next few months.
In order for school to operate as safely as possible the following measures have been put into place. This list is not exhaustive and will be adjusted accordingly over time and in response to local and national outbreaks.
Classroom organisation:
· Children will stay in class groups as much as possible.
· As we have mixed age classes in the infants and some shared toilets, Reception and 1S will form one bubble; 1J and 1M will form one bubble.
· Children will be supervised by the same adults as much as possible.
· Where possible children will be sat forward facing.
· Children will be encouraged to keep a safe and an appropriate distance apart from adults and other children not in their bubble, although we recognise that this is not always possible with young children.
· Lunchtimes and play times will be staggered.
· School will provide the children with their own set of stationery which can’t be shared with anyone else. Children must not bring in a pencil case from home.
· There will be no whole school assemblies or whole school Collective Worship
Children will need:
· Full school uniform – no jewellery: earrings must not be worn.
· A water bottle every day with their name on which should go home for washing each day. Water bottles must not contain juice.
· School book bag only – no other bag is needed.
· Packed lunch boxes can be used but must be small and wipeable.
· PE kit and pumps in a PE bag (no large bags)
· A healthy snack of fruit or toast – no nuts or cereal bars.
Hygiene:
· Children will be reminded to wash hands regularly throughout the day.
· ‘Catch it, bin it, kill it’ approach to respiratory hygiene will be referred to and used by all.
· Classroom environments have been adapted, including removal of soft furnishings and unnecessary, hard-to-clean items. All soft play, wet play and various other materials within the classrooms that could potentially harbour germs removed
· Classroom windows remain open to increase ventilation
· Shared resources sanitised between uses
· Strict toileting and handwashing provision in place
· Toilet areas, including toilets and sinks, cleaned and bins emptied at regular intervals throughout the day
· Touch zones such as door handles cleaned at regular intervals throughout the day
Curriculum plans for first half term:
✓ Timetables will be adapted to take into account the gaps in learning.
✓ Time for reconnecting - talking, sharing and listening to others’ experiences during lockdown.
[bookmark: _GoBack]✓ Emphasis on PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) giving children opportunity to settle back into routines and expectations.
✓ Main curriculum areas to be taught for the first 3 weeks will be Come and See, English, Reading, Maths, PSHE, PE and the arts.
✓ No extra-curricular clubs held during the first half term. This will be reviewed at October half term.
Drop-off and pick-up
There will be staggered start and end times of the day to ease congestion and help parents and children to remain a safe distance from others on their way to and from school. Please be patient in the early stages as we trail this system – it is new to us all and will be reviewed after the first week.
	Surnames
	Drop off time
	Pick up time
	Location

	A – C inclusive
	8:45
	2:55
	Brooklands Road

	H – K inclusive
	8:55
	3:05
	Brooklands Road

	P – S inclusive
	9:10
	3:20
	Brooklands Road

	D – G inclusive
	8:45
	2:55
	Church car park

	L – O inclusive
	8:55
	3:05
	Church car park

	T – Z inclusive
	9:10
	3:20
	Church car park


· It is essential that you stick to your allocated time
· Only one adult to drop off/pick up
· Walk to school if possible
· Park responsibly – do not park on the corners, on zigzags or across drives
· Adults must leave immediately after drop off/pick up – this needs to be quick and efficient in order to minimise contact between individuals and prevent congestion of traffic.
· Staff on the gates will not be able to take messages – please phone or email
· All monies coming into school, should now be sent in using the new online payment system. (School Money)
· Adults not to come into the foyer to speak with office staff – phone calls only
· Parents are not to come into school or school office (unless a prior appointment has been made).
If your child or anyone in your household displays any symptoms you must not send your child to school.
Please inform us of any wellbeing concerns in the light of Covid-19 that your child has experienced or may be experiencing so that we can offer the appropriate support before or on their return to school. Contact us by emailing the school office.
I realise that there is a lot of information provided in this letter but please take the time to re-read it over the Summer and use it as a checklist and guide to prepare for September. If anything changes, I will of course notify you in the meantime.
I also want to take this opportunity to thank you all for the support that you have given, both to myself and the staff, over the last academic year and for your patience and understanding over the last few months, in what has been a very anxious and uncertain period of time.
The St Julie’s team are really looking forward to returning to a new kind of normal in September and it will be lovely to reconnect with all our families.
God bless you and your families, stay safe and have a lovely summer.
Mrs A Hodgson
